#### REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING OF THE GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL, January 9, 1996.

The regular monthly meeting of the Council was called to order by President Janet Riggs; elected Council President prior to the opening of the meeting by Councilmembers Ray Gibson, Mike Receveur, Gerald Burkhart and Ted Miller, by a vote of 4-0. Minutes of the December meeting was read and approved. (5-0), with changes.

David Grant, a resident of Highlander Village, addressed the Council concerning a problem he has with his driveway. Mr. Grant stated his driveway was settling to a point that he cannot enter or exit for damage to his vehicle and believed the problem to be caused by excess water. He stated that in February 1995 there was a leak atop the hill from his house that ran down. In March he noted that water was surfacing after the leak had been repaired causing his driveway to crack. He advised the Council that he contacted the County engineer and the County made some repairs to the street and curbing but the problem still exists and he would like for the Utility to check into the problem to see if the Utility can find a solution.

Janet Riggs advised him that the Utility would look into the matter and hopefully the Utility can respond by the February meeting. Also the Utility will contact the County engineer forhelp in trying to find a solution.

David Kruer apprised the Council on his snow removal work. The Council advised Mr. Kruer that Mr. David Moore, Marshall, would be the contact person and he should coordinate snow removal with him. Should Mr. Moore not be available he should contact Councilmember Ray Gibson.

Bill Smythe addressed the Council concerning the clean-up at the Harl property next to his residence on U.S. 150. Mr. Smythe stated he has not seen any action taken by the owners to clean-up the property and his assessment of the letter sent by the Town attorney did not state a date for compliance of the Ordinance (s). He requested the Town to follow up on this to have the matter resolved. The Council advised him they will contact the attorney to see what can be done.

Council approved claims for the Town/Utility; Certificate of Deposits, and: G. Getrost, Superintendent of the Utility (1-1-96/12-31-96); G. Gesenhues, Jr., Attorney for the Town/Utility (1-1-96/12-31-96).

Council appointed Ur. David Moore as Marshall, full time effective 1-1-96 thru 12-31-96.

Ray Gibson was elected as President of the Finance Board effective 1-1-96 (4-0).

Council established a Police Merit Board consisting of Ray Gibson, Ted Miller, and Gerald Burkhart for the year 1996.

Cuncil approved (5-0) the Town/Utility to bear the expense of required bonds for the Clerk Treasurer and office personnel.

Janet Riggs, Council President, introduced Fiscal Plan Resolutions for D. Cristiani and Knable & Libs concerning their requests for annexation. Ray Gibson motioned Council approval, seconded by Ted Miller. On call of the roll the Council voted unanimously to accept the plans as written. Motion carried.

Janet Riggs, Council President, introduced Ordinance 1996-01, Alley Vacation by Vicki Fessel. On call of the roll Ordinance 196-01 was passed by unanimous vote of the Council.

## MINUTES OF THE GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OF January 9, 1996, (Cont'd)

Janet Riggs, Council President introduced Ordinance 1996-02 titled "Special Annexation Ordinance - Damien T. and Anne Cristiani". On call of the roll all Councilmembers voted aye for acceptance. Since there were no nay votes the Ordinance passed by unanimous consent.

Janet Riggs, Council President, then introduced Ordinance 1996-03 titled "Special Ordinance for Annexation - Knable & Libs". On call of the roll all Councilmembers voted in the affirmative. Since there were no Nay votes the Ordinance passed by unanimous consent.

D. Cristiani informed the Council that he was constructing a Sav-A-Step Mini Mart and Gas Station on property fronting U.S. 150 (Old Reisert House). Council informed him that he will need to obtain all permits from the State of Indiana but that no permits are required by the Town at the present time. Mr. Cristiani advised the Council that he will keep the Council informed as to the progress.

On motion of Ted Miller, seconded by Gerald Burkhart the meeting was adjourned.

anet Riggs, Council President

ATTEST:

Jack Sprigler, Clerk of the Council

DAVID GRANT
MARK FOUGEROUSSE
LARRY WELCH
Day Your
Rolly Williams
Folly Williams
Elm Anitth
Kindle Lake
D. Custianni
G. Gefrost
U. G.; b son
D. Moore

# PURCHASE, SURRENDER, OR AUTOMATIC RENEWAL OF CERTIFICATE OF DEPOSITS

	A 40 1				
Type:	C/D No.	Fund/ Account	Amount	Maturity Date Old New	Interest Rate Old New
cort. of Dop.	32127	LR18.	\$ 10,000.00	1/25/95 3/25/94	5,95 5,38
	<u> </u>	MVH	5,000.00	4	<u>,                                    </u>
	<u>57379</u>	<u>Gen</u>	10,000.00	1/18/96 1/18/47	5.50 <u>5.35</u>
<del>*************************************</del>		<u> </u>			
		<del></del>			
<del></del>					
			<del></del>		
***					
	<u> </u>		<del></del>		
Approv	ed this	A <sup>7</sup> !! day	of Conus	,1996	
Janet K. Jouncilmemb	Riggs	<u> </u>	Jenald Do ouncilmember	Bulhars Counc	i lmember
	Je a/ Counc i	1) Meio	12.N	Councilmember	Pearmen.

### REPORT OF INVESTMENTS

## FOR THE YEAR 1995

FINANCIAL INSTITUTION	TYPE OF INVESTMENT	AMOUNT INVESTED
Harrison County Bank	Cert. of Deposit	\$ 10,000.00
Harrison County Bank	Cert. of Deposit	6,000.00
Harrison County Bank	Cert. of Deposit	10,000.00
Harrison County Bank	Cert. of Deposit	15,000.00
Harrison County Bank	Cert. of Deposit	3,000.00
Harrison County Bank	Cert.of Deposit	30,000.00
Harrison County Bank	Cert. of Deposit	10,000.00
PNC Bank-Indiana	Cert. of Deposit	15,000.00
Harrison County Bank	Cert. of Deposit	7,000.00
		\$106,000.00

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

### 1996 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETINGS OF THE GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL.

January 9, 1996

February 13,1996

March 12, 1996

April 9, 1996

May 14, 1996

June 11, 1996

July 9, 1996

August 13, 1996

September 10, 1996

October 8, 1996

November 12, 1996

December 10, 1996

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer